



## Republic of the Philippines

# Department of Education REGION V - BICOL SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE OF CATANDUANES

#### **UNNUMBERED MEMORANDUM:**

SGOD-UM-02-16-2024/MLMS

TO

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Chief Education Supervisor (CID & SGOD)

Public Schools District Supervisors

Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Other Concerned

**FROM** 

SOCORRO V. DELA ROSA, CESQ Y

Schools Division Superintendent

SUBJECT

REGIONAL SENIOR AND CADET CAMP

DATE

April 24, 2024

- 1. Attached is the Girl Scout of the Philippines SL Circular No. 04, S. 2024 RE: Regional Senior and Cadet Camp on May 2-5, 2024.
- 2. Participation in this event is voluntary only.
- 3. Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.









## **GIRL SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES**

Southern Luzon Region Catanduanes Council Virac, Catanduanes

CHQ Circular No. 03 Series 2024

TO

PRINCIPAL, TROOP LEADERS, DFA'S AND SCHOOL COORDINATORS

DATE :

April 15, 2024

RE

Regional Senior and Cadet Camp

The Girl Scouts of the Philippines, Southern Luzon Region will be having a Regional Senior and Cadet Camp with the theme " Our World, Our Triving Future". on May 2-5, 2024 at Belen Program and Training center, Masin, Candelaria, Queson.

Attached is a copy of SL Circular No. 04 series of 2024 re: REGIONAL SENIOR AND CADET CAMP for your information and reference.

Please take note of the details and inform the office of the interested and qualified participants.

Enclosed is a copy of reply slip for your confirmation and participation which we hope to receive on or before April 24, 2024.

Anticipating for your full support and cooperation.

Thank you very much.

VALERIANA D. ARCILLA

**Council Executive** 

Noted:

MARY JEAN'S. ROMERO GSP Council President SGOD, Chief

Approved:

SOCORRO V. DELA ROSA, CESO V Commissioner on Administration

**Schools Division Superintendent** 



Southern Luzon Region

SL Circular No. 04 Series 2024

To

**COUNCIL EXECUTIVES** 

From

REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Re

REGIONAL SENIOR and CADET CAMP

Date

April 3, 2024

We are happy to inform you of the forthcoming REGIONAL SENIOR and CADET CAMP on May 2-5, 2024 at Belen Program and Training Center, Masin, Candelaria, Quezon. Activities in the camp will be geared toward the theme: "Our World, Our Thriving Future". Challenging & exciting outdoor activities will be at Laiya Adventure Park, Brgy Laiya, San Juan, Batangas on May 3, 2024.

The camp will also be a Testing Camp for Senior/Cadet Patrol Leaders for them to earn their PL Camp Permit Certificate. Please be reminded that the Patrol Leaders should bring the following requirements: Budget, Menu and Lay-out.

Participants:

At least one (1) patrol Senior/Cadet Girl Scouts (who have participated in a

troop camp and on-test Patrol Leaders should have taken the PL Camp Permit

Course either in council or region)

Registration Fee:

P 2,800.00 /camper inclusive of program materials, bag, event T-shirt, entrance

fee & lunch at Laiya Adventure Park & transportation (Candelaria-Laiya, San

Juan, Batangas-Candelaria)

Things to Bring:

Individual: Patrol:

Official Uniform with sash **Food Provision** 2 sets of Camp Uniform **Patrol Tent** Jogging pants, Fun T-Shirt **Camping Tools** Fly Tent for kitchen Working clothes Swimming attire (Bathing Sult/rush guard/ Water container

board shorts) Cooking Utensil Personal belongings Pail & Basin Whistle First aid kit **Bed Roll** Bolo & saw (lagari) Flash Light Plastic twine (straw)

Eating utensils Writing materials

Lunch Box

All camping equipment, food and others should be in sack or bags with label. All councils will be

provided with charcoal stove and charcoal. Island councils will be provided gadget woods while other councils will bring their own gadget woods.

Gadget woods

Opening Ceremony is on May 2 at 4:00 pm. Arrival and settling down will start at 8:00 am on the first

Please confirm your participation using the attached reply slip on or before April 19, 2024 and inform the

Regional Office regarding early arrivals so that necessary arrangements can be made.

Here's hoping that councils will send their Senior/Cadet Patrol Leaders for them to earn their PL Camp Permit Certificate and accomplished the council goal.

Thank you very much.



## **REPLY SLIP**

Da	te
Dear Mrs. Arci	lla:
	rmed that the following will attend the Regional Senior and Cadet Camp on May 2- en Program and Training Center, Masin Candelaria, Quezon.
Girls :	1.
	2.
	3.
	4.
	5.
	6.
	7.
	8.
Thank you ver	ry much and warm regards.
Yours truly,	
Principal/Scho	ol Head